Sharon Craig

From:

Sent: 30 September 2021 17:00

To:

Planning

Cc:

Subject: Planning Application 3/2021/0825



External Email

This email originated from outside Ribble Valley Borough Council. Do NOT click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and are sure the content within this email is safe.

Dear Mr. Birkett,

I have reviewed the uploaded letter sent from LCC Highways. It seems to me that they have missed the point that at this point in time there is no designated parking in the compound located at the NW elevation of the Lord Nelson pub building. They have not addressed the issue that there is only a single passing width from the compound onto Whalley Old Road, the main highway. That in itself should be of great concern to the safety of traffic using Whalley Old Road. They mention they do not have any accidents logged onto their files but, some years ago there were double yellow lines placed from the corner of York Lane up until the pub gates of the compound. This was because there had been numerous accidents in part caused by parked cars obscuring the direct site of oncoming vehicles when trying to negotiate turning onto Whalley Old Road. I point out that that compound is designated for the use of 3 car parking spaces for guests that are staying at the guest house only. This is a condition of a previous planning application of which I pointed out within my Representation Object that you have received.

I would request that during your intended site visit, you could take a closer look at the

I would request that during your intended site visit, you could take a closer look at the issues that I have raised.

Best Regards